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4 JUNE  2020 
Dear Parents and whanau of Lower Moutere School –  

 
 

Thanks to all our parents who contributed to the school survey that went out a week ago. Your feedback is just AMAZING and 

we really appreciate the fact that you took the time to really consider each answer given. 

The WORDLE above is a culmination of the attributes that you felt were important qualities that our students should develop 

by the end of Year 8. These are great qualities that we do strive to nurture and grow – in partnership with our parents – in our 

students.  

 

COMMUNICATION to and from the school  
Another question that was in the survey was about communication from the school, and our 

responsiveness to you in return. 87% of respondents stated that our communication between 

home and school is EXCELLENT! A further 13% stated that it was very good. We are really pleased 

with this feedback and feel affirmed in how we do manage information between home and 

school! 

LEVEL 2 REMINDERS 
Just a few reminders, that while we are working under Level 2, we have been required to do the following:  

¶ Parents are unable to enter the school grounds unless they are New Entrant parents. Please enter the 

school via the top gate, sanitise, register and await a staff member. Signing out and sanitising is required again. 

¶ If you are needing to enter the school grounds, please phone the office – 526 7775, and await further 

instruction.  

¶ Break and lunch times will continue to be split across the school.  

¶ There are no school assemblies until we are advised that bringing the school together is a safe practice. 

We appreciate the way parents have been so co-operative with us during level 2. Let’s hope that we don’t stay at Level 2 for 

too much longer! 

Re-integrating our school 

This week, we have been working on the reintegration of our students across the school. With the split break times, the school 

has become quite separate. This week, we have restarted our buddy systems, so our juniors get to know seniors again. Next 

week, we will start combined break times again, so we slowly and carefully merge the two groups together again. We all miss 

not having the school together! 

 

SCHOOL BUS 
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Just a reminder that bus fees for all students travelling on the MOTUEKA run, that bus fees are due now. 

 

If your child is not catching the bus home at the end of the day – please let the office know – txt (0273398807), email the 

office or a phone call is appreciated.  

 

 - orders are due back Mon 15th June! 
 

We’ve got STARS in the making! 
We feel very privileged to have had Elise and Karl from CORE Education, in our school, filming our students and 
staff over the past 2 days. The Ministry of Education are very interested in how schools and families responded to 
life in ‘lockdown’ and our school has been chosen as the primary school to interview! Well done to Asha, Blaze, 
Jacob W, Matteo and Kaleb, who were the student spokes-people! Our staff were fantastic and thanks to the 
parents who participated too! We eagerly await the feedback from this project! 

 
You will be pleased to know that your local public library will also resume partial service on Monday 18

th
 May. 

Please share this with colleagues and families. 
To keep us all safe, there will be changes. 
This is what you can expect: 
 ·       Opening hours will reduce to 10am-4pm weekdays 
 ·          Returned material will be quarantined for 72 hours.  This may lead to limited numbers of items in our popular     

collections. 
 ·         Expect to queue. We will scan your library card for contact tracing when you enter and leave. 
·         If you don’t have a library card, your details will be recorded and we will issue you with a temporary barcode for library 

access. 
·         The numbers we can accommodate are very restricted and we require details of everyone for contact tracing including 

children. 
·         Keep your visit to 30 minutes or less. 
·         A Click and Collect service (Book a Book) will be available on the library website:www.tasmanlibraries.govt.nz 
·         Please send one person to select new material per family, school or centre.  You can borrow up to 35 items. 
·         For families, if you do need to bring a child with you, they must be kept within arm’s length the whole time and not  

interact with others. 
     Children under 14 years of age will not be admitted without an adult. 

·         Please observe safe distancing of 2 metres in the library. 
 ·         You will notice some layout changes to assist with safe distancing. 
 ·         Sanitizer will be available for you. We will clean surfaces regularly. 
 ·         You will need to issue material using the self-check kiosks. 
 ·         Some staff assistance is available at screened customer service desks. 
 ·         Photocopying and scanning will not be available. 
 We look forward to seeing you and hope that we will be able to provide usual service in the near future. 

 
There’s BRAINS in Room 8! Thanks Mrs Van-Reenen, who has been teaching about the amazing 

BRAIN! 
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Our New Entrants enjoyed a TEDDY BEAR day on Friday … and a big Poppa Bear came to visit! 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 

 

Thanks for your continued support for Lower Moutere School!  

Chris Bascand -  Principal 

JUNE 9/10  Year 8 Leadership programme ð Whenua Iti  

22 BOARD MEETING  

JULY 3  Last day of term  

20 First day of term 3  

28 / 29  Tech challenge ð Years 5 -8 

AUGUST 20/21  Winter Tournament ð Years 5 -8 

SEPT 10  Year 7 & 8 Ski trip  

16 E Pro challenge ð Lower Moutere Hall  

25 Last day of term 3  

Term Dates for 2020  

Term 2  Tuesday 27 th  April  To Friday 3 rd   July  

Term 3  Monday 20 th  July  To Friday 25 th  September  

Term 4  Monday 12th  October  To Friday 18 th  December 

We know that children love 

to bring their favourite toys 

to school … however they 

can very quickly become lost 

or even broken. It’s best if 

these special toys stay at 

home – unless arranged 

with your child’s teacher 

first! 



 

   

 
 


